
Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of an Investigation into a Pending Sale of Assets of Aquila, Inc.
	))
	Case No. EO-2004-0224


STAFF RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING FILING


Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) in response to the January 28, 2004 Order Directing Filing of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission).  The Commission’s Order Directing Filing ordered the Staff to report regarding whether the parties have been, or currently are engaged in negotiations, and offer proposed dates for an On-the-Record Presentation.  In response, the Staff states as follows:


1.
The Staff is always willing to engage in negotiations regarding matters in dispute, and even in those situations where it appears that there is nothing that could be negotiated, the Staff is willing to talk about the matters in dispute so that other parties may clearly understand the Staff’s position and also so as to better evaluate whether there truly is nothing that can be negotiated.


2.
In particular, in the instant situation with Aquila, Inc. (Aquila), a few weeks ago Aquila contacted the Staff, and, subsequently, Aquila and the Staff talked by speaker phone and then met and talked, but the discussions were in generalities so the Staff does not consider what has occurred to date as truly constituting negotiations.  The Staff is willing to talk further with Aquila to determine whether a mutually agreeable resolution can be reached regarding the pending sale of the Aries generating station, which is jointly owned by Calpine Corporation and Aquila. 


3.
The Staff is interested in moving its request for an investigation along in as timely a manner as possible, but the Staff would note that the Commission’s calendar is very full and does not show many available dates in the near future.  Based upon the Staff’s review of the Commission’s calendar, the Staff would suggest March 15, 2004 as the date for an On-the-Record Presentation.  The Staff does not see an open date on the Commission’s calendar earlier than March 15, 2004.


Wherefore the Staff submits the above information in response to the Commission’s January 28, 2004 Order Directing Filing.   
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